
Pentecost        Parish of Ardfert         19 May 2024   
 
ST BRENDAN’S CHURCH, ARDFERT & SACRED HEART CHURCH, 
KILMOYLEY      

Parish Priest: Fr Pat Crean-Lynch: 087 2200114 
Parish office: 066 7134131; parish e-mail: ardfert@dioceseofkerry.ie 
Safeguarding Children in the Diocese of Kerry: contact 087 6362780 
Priest on duty this Sunday: Fr Michael Hussey: 087 2386084 

 
Masses for week commencing Sunday 19 May – St Brendan’s Church, Ardfert 
Sun 11.00 am John Dowling, The Square, Ardfert (25th anniv) and deceased 
  members of the Dowling family; Tom McCrohan, Banna and 
  Ardfert (12th anniv); John & Mary O’Riordan, Tubrid, Ardfert 
Mon  10.00 am Joan O’Sullivan, Barrow 
Tues  10.00 am  
Tues  11.00 am – 12 noon   Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Benediction 
Weds  7.00 pm Joe Hanley, St Brendan’s Park, Tralee (2nd anniv) 
Thurs  10.00 am Special Intention (for Catherine) 
Fri  9.00 am Mass for All the People of the Parish 
Sat  10.00 am Maureen (Mo) Tyndall née Hanafin, Dungarvan and Lismore,  
  Co Waterford and formerly of Ardfert (Month’s Mind) 
Sun 11.00 am Murty Lawlor, Banna Road, Ardfert (4th anniv); Patrick O’Dell, 
  Liscahane, Ardfert (29th anniv) 
  
Masses for week commencing Sunday 19 May – Sacred Heart Church, Kilmoyley           
Sat 7.00 pm Deborah Duggan née O’Shea, Lisardboula, Tralee (100th  
  Birthday Remembrance) 
Fri  7.00 pm 
Sat 7.00 pm Bill Brick, Kilmoyley  
 
❖ Last Sunday’s offertory collection: €958; Capital Envelope Collection: €357; 

Education of Clergy: €220.  Go Raibh Maith Agaibh.  
❖ Ardfert Parish Office is open on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 9.30 am 

– 1 pm.   Tel: 7134131/ email: ardfert@dioceseofkerry.ie.   
❖ BAPTISMS.  At least three weeks’ notice should be given.   Please contact the 

parish office.  Tel: 7134131. 
❖ Parish Offering/Dues Envelopes can be posted securely through the letterbox of 

the parish office or put in the box in Ardfert church porch.  Please note: Cheques 
should be made payable to Ardfert Parish or to Ardfert-Kilmoyley Capital Fund.  
The Parish Finance Council thanks you for your continuing support.   
 

 
❖ Congratulations to the children of second class in Kilmoyley National School 

who made their First Holy Communion on Saturday. 
❖ OFFICIAL OPENING OF ARDFERT SCHOOL'S NEW HALL - Friday 24 May at        

10 am.  Minister for Education, Norma Foley will officially open the New Hall 
on 24 May at 10 am.  All are welcome to attend this wonderful occasion and 
view  this marvellous facility which will benefit the children and the wider 
community.  Bishop Ray Browne will attend the opening. 

❖ A message from the Parish Finance Council – Tax Reclaim.  Thank you to all 
who have signed and returned the Enduring Certificates.  We make an appeal 
to all who have not yet returned them to please do so.  Thank you. 

❖ Padre Pio Devotions: Thursday 30 May at 7 pm in St Brendan’s Church, Ardfert. 
❖ Cursillo walk: Cork to Knock route – Tues 16 – Sun 21 July.  Approx 23 miles (37 

kms) per day.  Mass daily, rosary, divine mercy chaplet and fellowship each day.  
Contact corktoknock@gmail.com to sign up for the full walk, a day or a stage.  
Walks also from Dublin, Belfast & Derry all converging to arrive in Knock. 

❖ Diocese of Kerry Annual Pilgrimage to Knock.  Our second Annual Pilgrimage to 
Knock will take place on Saturday 24 August 2024.  While many families will 
travel by car it is hoped that many buses will travel and that each pastoral area 
will coordinate parishes locally.  Last year’s Pilgrimage proved both spiritual and 
enjoyable. Join us this year.  If you would like to travel by bus with your pastoral 
area, please contact the parish office on 066 7134131.   
Our Lady of Knock, pray for us. 

❖ TUSLA Kerry are seeking foster carers from across the county.  Information 
evenings are being held on: Friday 7 June, 10 - 11 am in the Killarney Library, 
Rock Road, Killarney, Co Kerry V93 YE35  and on Wednesday 12 June, 11 am – 
12 noon in the Listowel Family Resource Centre, John B Keane Road, Listowel, Co 
Kerry. V31 EC62.  For more information or to register for an information session: 
please call freephone 1800 226 771 or email tusla.fostering@tusla.ie.  

❖ The parish newsletter is available online at www.dioceseofkerry.ie. 
❖ All Ireland Rosary Rally - Knock – Saturday 1 June.  Join thousands of people 

from around Ireland and beyond for the All Ireland Rosary Rally on June 1st. 
Over 50 buses are going from around Ireland.   See 
www.allirelandrosaryrally.com for more details.  

❖ Congratulations.  We congratulate the Kerry Minor Football Team and 
Management on their great victory over Cork in the Munster Final played in 
Cork last Monday evening!  We say ‘well done’ to all involved and in particular 
to Eoin O’Flaherty of Tubrid, Ardfert who came on as a substitute in the second 
half and performed very well!  Ciarraí abú!   
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